
MINUTES AND PROCEEDINGS OF A REGULAR MEETING OF THE BUTLER COUNTY BOARD 
OF SUPERVISORS HELD ON AUGUST 27, 2019.      
 
Meeting called to order at 9:00 a.m. by Chairman Rusty Eddy with members Greg Barnett and Tom Heidenwirth 
present. Also present were Engineer John Riherd, County Attorney Greg Lievens, Larry Bass and Gordy 
Ballhagen, New Hartford, Iowa and Bethany Carson, Mid-America Publishing. 
 
Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved as read.  
 
Also present was Fern Feldman, Allison, Iowa. 
 
County Attorney Greg Lievens reported to the Board that Assistant County Attorney Marty Petersen will be 
leaving his position with the County at the end of September. Petersen has been employed with Butler County 
since 1992. 
 
Board discussed concerns with the Farm to Market extension (T55) through New Hartford. Engineer Riherd 
reported that resurfacing work will begin in 2 weeks.  
 
No public comment received. 
 
Board approved claims as submitted.  
 
Board acknowledged receipt of Manure Management Plan Annual Updates for Quarry Finisher Farm and 
Jefferson Finisher Farm. 
 
Moved by Eddy, second by Barnett to adjourn the meeting at 9:52 A.M. to Tuesday, September 3, 2019 at 9:00 
A.M.  Motion carried. 
 
The above and foregoing is a true and correct copy of the minutes and proceedings of a regular adjourned 
meeting of the Board of Supervisors of Butler County, Iowa on August 27, 2019. 
 


